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Black History Month Submitted by: Josie Brown HSWR Electronics Repair Tech. 

     A. Philip Randolph was born in Crescent City, Florida in 1889.  

Randolph was a champion for the Civil Rights Movement, racial 

equality and inclusion of African Americans in the U.S. Labor 

Movement.  In 1925, Randolph led the campaign to organize the 

Brotherhood of Sleeping Car Porters (BSCP).   

     This was the first African American union in the United States.      

After a fierce fight with the Pullman Company, they received 

recognition in 1937, becoming the first contract ever signed       

between a white employer and an African American union. 

     A. Philip Randolph fought for inclusion of BSCP into the American Federation of   

Labor.  He was responsible for the full integration of black workers into the trade union 

movement. 

     A. Philip Randolph was one of the main      

organizers of the 1963 March on Washington 

where he was one of the speakers that day along 

with Martin Luther King when King delivered his 

“I Have a Dream” speech.  

   Randolph fought against segregation in the U.S. 

Armed Forces which led to President Harry S. 

Truman issuing an Executive Order in 1948 

which banned racial segregation in the U.S.     

military. 

    In 1964 Randolph received the Presidential 

Medal of Freedom by President Lyndon B. John-

son for his efforts in the Civil Rights Movement. 

He also founded the A. Philip Randolph Institute 

which studied the causes of poverty.  

A. Philip Randolph died in New York City on May 16th, 1979 at the age of 90.   

Where’s My Perfect Attendance? 
     If you think you earned Perfect Attendance and did not receive it, you are probably 

right. The new system put in place in June 2012 has resulted in MANY members not    

receiving their incentive vacation. The system will disqualify you for a number of rea-

sons, and payroll in Rockford will not fix the errors. If you think you earned a Perfect At-

tendance, review your records in Kronos or have your supervisor review them with you.      

It’s your money! Don’t let Rockford payroll or a glitch in the system screw you out of it.  

NOTE: You cannot be denied Perfect Attendance for any absences due to FMLA.           

The company may try to tell you different, but this is clearly stated in Article 13 

(Section 8) and Letter 11 (Section 2.c) of your contract. You have the right to grieve. 

Josephine Brown 

          A. Philip Randolph   

       Fighter for Labor and Civil Rights 
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It’s Only A Performance Appraisal...                         
Submitted by: Vic Ghidoni, LL743 Communicator / Shop Committee 

          Soon you will be receiving 

your performance appraisal for 

2013.  This process is outlined in 

Article 8, Section 15 (p.39) in 

our contract. It states: (a) “The 

Company has established an an-

nual Performance Appraisal Pro-

gram to appraise the performance 

of each employee for such pur-

poses as selection for promotion, but not for the pur-

pose of determining rate of pay.” 

    Since the company rarely promotes, many members 

do not grieve an inaccurate or poor appraisal. They say 

“Who cares? It’s only a performance appraisal. 

I’m never getting promoted.”  It is important to 

know that in addition to promotions, the company also 

references performance appraisals for recall from 

layoff, rehires, HPAS, and especially, disciplinary ac-

tion. In many cases, the union also uses “good” ap-

praisals during grievances that may arise concerning 

these and other issues.  

Performance Factors 

     Your performance is graded on the following fac-

tors: Productivity, Dependability, and Adaptability.    

A “Performance Appraisal Guide” is used to evaluate 

employee’s level of performance on a number of cate-

gories in each factor. In some cases supervisors ignore 

the guide completely, leaving you with an inaccurate 

assessment. If you feel that you received an incorrect 

evaluation of your performance, you have the right to 

request a Shop Steward and grieve if need be. This 

will provide you the opportunity to review the perfor-

mance appraisal guide, discuss your strengths and 

weaknesses, and in many cases settle your concerns.   

Suggested Areas for Improvement 

    Instead of using this block to identify YOUR areas 

for improvement, in most cases the company provides 

THEIR business goals and objectives that everyone 

receives. For example: “Our goals and objectives for 

2013 require us to have Zero EH&S Recordable inci-

dents, reach 12 days average TAT and achieve 95% 

Customer Service Level (CSL) while meeting our 

Quality goal of Zero Material or Workmanship Es-

capes…” etc. etc. They also include ACE goals like: 

“Each employee is required to load 10 QCPC turn-

backs into ACE portal.” Individual areas for improve-

ment on the above performance factors are rarely men-

tioned in this block.  

Comments 

    This block usually contains positive comments 

about the employee. On occasion, depending on the 

supervisor, they are followed by some areas for im-

provement. Watch out for any comments pertaining to, 

or that could lead to future discipline. Beware; these 

comments become part of your permanent record! The 

company has and will use negative performance ap-

praisal verbiage in lieu of progressive discipline. They 

get away with it all the time because people say:     

“It’s only a performance appraisal.” 

     If you arrive at work and find 

a hazardous ice or snow related 

parking lot condition, call the 

Windsor Locks Snow phone at 

860-654-7011. It directly con-

nects to the snow and cleanup 

crews so they can address the 

hazard in a timely fashion. We 

don’t want to see anyone suffer 

an injury from a slip, trip, or fall. After calling the 

snow phone put in a RIDII (Report It Don’t Ignore It). 

There is an Icon on all Windsor Locks PC desktops. 

The RIDII program is our sites hazard reporting proce-

dure that tracks and mitigates various hazards through-

out the site.  

     Please consider signing up for the UTAS Amerilert 

messaging system at https://www.amerilert.net/my/

hamiltonsundstrand/ which can be accessed from any 

home PC. 

     This is a great communications tool used by UTAS 

Emergency Services. It provides automated text alerts 

to keep you informed in the event of an emergency or 

inclement weather. You should know if you leave 

UTAS you must log back into the system to remove 

yourself from receiving the alerts.  If you do not have 

access to remove yourself contact Emergency Services 

and they can remove your number from the distribution 

list. If you do not choose to sign up, you can always 

call (860)654-NEWS ‘6397’ for inclement weather, 

site closings and delays. 

Winter Safety Tips 
Submitted by: Bruce Gove , LL743 Chief  Union Safety Representative 

Bruce Gove 

Vic Ghidoni 

https://www.amerilert.net/my/hamiltonsundstrand/
https://www.amerilert.net/my/hamiltonsundstrand/
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One Strike...You’re Out! Submitted by: Gary Pierkowski, LL743 Shop Steward   
     It appears that lately Human 

Resources has brought a whole 

new meaning to zero tolerance. 

We have witnessed a drastic in-

crease in the number of members 

unjustly disciplined and terminat-

ed. Many of these acts of disci-

pline have come on first offenses. 

Most have come on first offenses 

of any kind despite a spotless career.  

     We have also seen an increase in confrontations 

between members on the shop floor, both verbal and 

physical. We can guarantee you one thing, that this 

behavior will not be tolerated. Our members need to 

be aware that HR is watching everything they do very 

closely. Be very careful, and think about what you do 

at work. This is too good of a job to lose, over a fool-

ish mistake.  

     We recommend to 

our members that they 

come to work, do their 

time smartly and go 

home safe and sound.  

Be careful not to misuse 

company time.            

Be especially careful of 

what you look at on the 

internet and what you 

send people in emails. 

Now is not the time, and work is not the place to be 

confrontational. Do not worry about what other mem-

bers are doing, or not doing. If you have a problem 

with other members, simply walk away.  

     Remember, HR is closely watching us and every-

thing we do! Watch your back. It’s a whole new ball 

game. One strike and you could be out!  

Question: Do I have to pay 

Union Dues when I am out 

of work due to injury or 

sickness?  

      You may not have to. You 

might be eligible for the IAMAW 

unemployment stamp option. 

     Unemployment stamps are issued by the IAMAW 

for the purpose of aiding members in maintaining their 

good standing in the IAMAW when they are out of 

work, without the burden of paying full dues. 

    The unemployment stamp option works as follows: 

if you are out of work for the majority of regular 

working days of any given month and you suffer a to-

tal or proportionate loss of earnings due to sickness or 

disability, furlough or layoff, but not vacation, you are 

entitled to an unemployment stamp for that month at 

the cost of $2.00 and thereby excused from paying the 

regular monthly dues. 

    For example, if you worked less than 50% of the 

working days (Monday through Friday) in the month 

that you went out; you would not be required to pay 

full dues for that month; instead you would only pay 

$2.00.  

    The matter of reporting your request for unemploy-

ment stamps is entirely the responsibility of the mem-

ber. To do so, just call the local at (860)292-8577 and 

request to have a form mailed to you. You may also 

pick the form up at the union hall or download it from 

our website at ll743.org. When you return back to 

work you must call the hall so that we can inform pay-

roll not to deduct your past dues. Please check your 

dues deduction on your first payroll stub you receive 

when you return to work to make sure your dues were 

deducted correctly. If you feel your dues deductions 

are incorrect please call me at the union hall at (860)

292-8577 ext. 10 and ask to speak to the Secretary-

Treasurer to request a refund.  

Question: Can I be reimbursed if I was out 

and didn’t submit my request on time? 

     You may be eligible for a dues reversal from the 

company or a reimbursement from the local lodge.  

If you had been out and had full dues withheld from 

your first return to work pay check. 

     You will need to contact the secretary treasurer at 

860-292-8577 ext. 10.  

     You will need to provide a copy of that pay stub 

and fill out a dues wavier form and submit them to the 

secretary treasurer for review. 

     After review if you are eligible you will be credited 

in your pay or reimbursed from the local lodge. 

Roger Nadeau Jr. 

Union Dues Waiver                                                     
Submitted by: Roger Nadeau Jr., LL743 Secretary Treasurer / Union Coordinator of Cooperative Programs  

Gary Pierkowski 
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ELECTED OFFICERS 

LOCAL 743 EAP 
Employee Assistance Program 

Call your EAP Representative 
for a Confidential Session. 

Mike Morin 
Cell: 413-977-3712 

Office: 860-654-5674  

Or Email:  

Michael.morin@hs.utc.com 

ñWe're always here to helpò 

Dianna Koch President / Shop Committee 

Larry Brooks Vice President 

Karen Blanchard Recording Secretary 

Roger Nadeau        Secretary Treasurer 

Steve Carr Trustee 

Craig Conkey Trustee 

Travis Williams Trustee 

Glen Garfield Conductor/Sentinel 

Larry Brooks Shop Committee 

Steve Dumond Shop Committee 

Vic Ghidoni Shop Committee 

Bob MacLean 

Keith Dehaney 

Shop Committee 

Shop Committee (TLD) 

 Newsletter Editor / Communicator 

Vic Ghidoni 
Webmaster / Videographer 

Jeff Dynia 

 
LOCAL LODGE 743 

Concorde West Professional Center 

2 Concorde Way, Bldg. 4.  

 P.O. Box 3218 

Windsor Locks, CT 06096 

Tel (860) 292-8577   Fax (860) 292-8506 

Caring For A Family Member 
Submitted by: Michael J. Morin , LL743 CEAP, SAP , MS, Employee Assistance Program 

     There are many different types of family caregiver 

situations. You may be taking care of an aging parent or a 

handicapped spouse. Or perhaps you’re caring for a child 

with physical or mental illness. Regardless of your partic-

ular circumstances, you’re facing a challenging new role. 

    Emotions: 

     As a family caregiver, you may find yourself facing a 

host of new responsibilities, many of which are unfamil-

iar or intimidating. At times, you may feel overwhelmed and alone. But de-

spite its challenges, caregiving can also be rewarding.  

     Remember as you move along this journey that caregiving can trigger a 

host of difficult emotions, including anger, fear, resentment, guilt, helpless-

ness, and grief. It’s important to acknowledge and except what your feeling, 

both good and bad. Don’t beat yourself up over you’re doubts and misgiv-

ings. These feelings don’t mean that you don’t love your family member- 

they simply mean your human. 

Take care of yourself: 

     Many caregivers work full 

time outside the home and 

care for spouses and children 

as well as frail or ill family 

members. As a result, caregiv-

ing can take a significant 

physical and psychological 

toll. It is therefore important 

for you as a caregiver to take 

steps to maintain your health and well-being. 

Watch for these signs of caregiver stress:                        
Feeling tired most of the time, feeling overwhelmed and irritable, sleeping 

too much or too little, gaining or losing too much weight and losing interest 

in things you used to enjoy. 

Know what resources are available. FMLA is available to help manage time 

at work. Joining a support group with other caregivers is another resource 

that is valuable when your well-being is at risk. 

Get help, trying to do everything yourself will leave you exhausted. Seek 

help from family, friends and caregivers going through similar experiences. 

Use simple relaxation techniques such as breathing exercises, meditation, 

and progressive muscle relaxation to relieve stress. 

Take time for yourself. Recreation is not a luxury; it is a necessary time to 

“re-create”- to renew yourself. At least once a week for a few hours at a 

time, you need time just for yourself- read a book, go out to lunch with a 

friend, or go for a walk. 

Michael J. Morin: Providing professional and completely confidential 

consultations, education, assistance, and referral services.  

Phone: 860-654-5674    Cell: 413-977-3712     E-mail: Michael.morin@hs.utc.com 

Mike Morin   


